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Dear counselor, 

We, the residents of Onwatin Lake Rd. would like to request to have Notre Dame St. in Hanmer, from 

Gravel Rd. to Onwatin Lake paved. The road in question is dangerous; it is narrow for pedestrians, 

constant repair required because of the of the heavy truck traffic, justifiable, only access from Onwatin 

Lake. It is used by a number of trucking companies using the asphalt plant site to get material and the 

several surrounding pits. We pay high taxes and have roads that haven't been paved for over 40 years. 

We are tired of having the city come and patch over the patches and after a couple of days having the 

same holes re-appear. We are giving you this petition in order to have the road repaired as promptly as 

possible. It's come to a point where it's dangerous for our drivers, walkers, bikers and joggers to use the 

roads because of all the holes. 

Thank you for your prompt consideration in this matter, 

Onwatin Lake Residents (f) 
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Signed by 88 area residents.
Please be advised the original petition is available for viewing at Clerk's Services, 200 Brady Street, 
2nd floor.
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Dear Mr. Stirrett: 

(i) SudbGreater 1c rand . ury 

Re: Petition - Paving Notre Dame Street. Hanmer 

At the Finance and Administration Committee meeting of March 30, 2016 Councillor 
Lapierre submitted a petition to the City Clerk requesting Notre Dame Street, Hanmer be 
paved from Gravel Road to Onwatin Lake Road. 

Please be advised that this petition has been forwarded to the General Manager of 
Infrastructure Services for review. It is the department that receives the petition who is 
responsible for communicating which of the following four paths they may choose: 

1. The Senior Management Member may direct administrative action be taken to 
resolve or respond to the matter in question; 

2. The Senior Management Member may seek further information from the 
originators of the petition, which might include a meeting etc.; 

3. The Senior Management Member may report back to Council with a report for 
information or action; or 

4. The Senior Management Member may bring back a report recommending a new 
policy or new financial resources. 

For further information please contact Vivian Gibbons at 705-67 4-4455, ext. 4290, or via 
emai l at: Viv.Gibbons@greatersudbury.ca. 

Brig itt8Sobush 
Deputy City Clerk 

cc: Council Members 
Tony Cecutti 
David Shelsted 




